Lewisham Council

In compliance with the School Admissions Code 2014, Lewisham is consulting on its admission arrangements for the academic year 2022/23.

This consultation includes the proposal to reduce the number of places at the following schools:

- Lucas Vale primary school from 60 places to 30 places
- Sir Francis Drake primary school from 60 places to 30 places and
- Forest Hill Boys (secondary) School from 240 places to 180 places.

A copy of the consultation can be found on Lewisham's website at: https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/education/schools/school-admission/schools-admissions-consultation

Comments on the proposed arrangements should be made in writing to Christine Tarrant Admissions and Fair Access Manager at Christine.tarrant@lewisham.gov.uk no later than **5 January 2021.**

Arrangements for the 2022/23 academic year will be determined by a meeting of Mayor and Cabinet in February 2021.